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Newsletter 8th September 2017
Welcome back to school for the start of the new academic year.  A special welcome to all our new starters both children and staff.

Though the exterior of the school is still not quite finished, I am sure you will agree that the interior of the school is looking splendid.  We have had lots of positive feedback from children, staff and visitors.

Thank you for your patience throughout this building project, please bear with us as the ‘finishing touches’ are completed.  We will keep you informed via the website of any changes to routines.

Communication

We have many very reliable methods of communicating information to parents and the wider community.  The web site is updated regularly and contains information about events at school, items of interest, Class Blogs and Mr Wheatley’s weekly Stars of the Week Blog.

In addition we have a Twitter and Facebook Account (you do not need to have a Twitter or FB Account as all information is available on the web site) and as you will probably already be aware, a Teachers 2 Parents texting service. This will be used to communicate short messages (only 140 characters allowed so apologies if the messages seem brief) which are reminders or last minute urgent information such as school closure for snow, cancellation of clubs etc. The text message is automatically  sent to the mobile number of the first named contact with parental responsibility on a child’s record.
We also write a newsletter on an ‘as and when necessary’ basis. These are sent home electronically via the web site or can be e mailed directly to you if you complete the relevant box on the web site. If you do not have an e mail account you can contact the school office to request a paper copy. 
Welcome Service

On Friday 29th September at 9.30 a.m. in St. Andrew’s Church, we will be holding our Welcome Service. Everyone is welcome to attend this service.

Whenever we take the children to Church we always appreciate it, if you are able to attend, you could come to school first and walk up and down to church with the younger children. Thank you

Dolce

In an effort to reduce food waste, Dolce have changed one of their policies. In future if you have pre ordered your child’s lunch and for some reason they do not have the lunch, unless the order is cancelled before 9.30 a.m. on the morning of the day the lunch has been ordered, it will be charged for.  We are able to cancel lunches in school if the lunch has been ordered in school but if a parent has pre ordered their child’s lunch from home the account is locked and we are unable to alter any details. Therefore the onus would be on the parent to amend their order in this case.
Please could we remind parents of children in Year 3 that their children are no longer eligible for the Infant Free School Meals Scheme and lunches must now be paid for (£2.20 per day).

Clubs

French Club will resume on Monday 11th September

Fish Club will resume on Tuesday 12th September

Choir will resume on Thursday 14th September

Gary Ives Football Sessions will resume after the half term holidays.
Swimming and Music

Year 4 will begin their weekly swimming lessons on Monday 11th September.

Chris Reay will begin music lessons on Friday 15th September. Please could you inform us if your child no longer wants music lessons, if you have not already done so.

Diary Dates

Early next week we will send you a list of Dates for the Diary for the full school year.  

Please check the web site regularly in case any dates have to be changed throughout the year.

Data Collection Sheet
Next week we will send home a Data Collection Sheet, which details all the information  we currently hold for your child. Please could you check it and if necessary make any amendments/ additions/ deletions clearly in red pen and return it to school as soon as possible.

I hope you will have a restful weekend.

Mr Andrew Wheatley,  Headteacher.
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